June 3, 2022

UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

MEETING/EVENT	DATE	TIME	LOCATION
Council Meeting	June 15	5 p.m. Work Session	Council Chambers /
		7 p.m. Regular Meeting	Virtual
Council Meeting	July 20	5 p.m. Work Session	Council Chambers /
		7 p.m. Regular Meeting	Virtual

VIEW THE FULL COUNCIL SCHEDULE

PUBLIC AGENCY AND COMMUNITY PARTNER UPDATES

Vacancy Announcement by League of Oregon Cities' Board of Directors

Due to a recent resignation, the League of Oregon Cities' Board of Directors has a vacancy in one of its Elected Official Director positions. Pursuant to the LOC Bylaws, the vacancy is to be filled by appointment of the LOC President, Councilor Taneea Browning of Central Point, with the approval of the Board of Directors. Any person appointed to the vacant position will be asked to serve out the unexpired term of the position, with the term ending in December of calendar year 2024.

Any elected official interested in securing this appointment should read the attached information and complete/submit the included Statement of Interest by 5:00 p.m. on Monday, June 13th. President Browning will review all submitted Statements of Interest and present her desired appointee to the Board of Directors during the Board's meeting on June 17th.

If interested, please review the <u>Vacant Position Recruitment Process and Statement of Interest Form</u>.



Business Oregon Debuts Plan for Equitable Economic Recovery

Business Oregon released the agency's Plan for a Balanced Economic Recovery. Please review the official press release linked below.

Press Release: Business Oregon Debuts Plan for Equitable Economic Recovery



DEPARTMENT UPDATES

Flooding Response by the Transportation & Mobility Crews

David Abbas, Transportation & Mobility Director, provided the following update regarding the response to the flash flooding that occurred around town on June 2nd as a result of the sudden storm:

- The biggest cleanup efforts on June 3rd are in the areas of 17th and Troon and Montery Pines off of Newport.
- Nashville has a lot of debris east of Harmon. It is possible the new drainage galleries along Newport were full and the debris kept running east to the park.
- The cleanup effort during the night of June 2nd was focused on the Knoll and Skyliners area.
- We brought in everyone we could for sweeping crews to follow behind the crews cleaning up the heavy debris.
- The most wide-spread challenge is fresh bark mulch recently spread that washed out across sidewalks or curbs and into the street. This cleanup will be ongoing over the next week or so.

Monthly Social Media & Media Report

For the month of May, the top community topics and themes observed in media and social media by Communications Department staff included:

- City Council Vacancies
- Shelter Code

For more information, including media coverage of the City and social media engagement, see the Monthly Social Media and Media Monitoring Report.



Accommodation Information for People with Disabilities

To obtain this information in an alternate format such as Braille, large print, electronic formats, etc. please contact Joshua Romero at iromero@bendoregon.gov or (541) 693-2185.

